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Fred Ottavelli, Rulemaking Team Lead
Recommendation:
Direct the Secretary to file a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (CR-102) with the office of the Code Reviser in Docket U-991301, proposing to repeal and adopt rules as listed in Attachment A, and proposing to change the title of Chapter 480-80 WAC to Utilities General – Tariffs, Price Lists, and Contracts and amend WAC 480-80-010 Application of Rules regarding exemptions.

Discussion:
Pursuant to Executive Order 97-02, we have been reviewing the following utility industry rules:

Chapter 480-90 Gas Companies – Operations

Chapter 480-100 Electric Companies – Operations

Chapter 480-120 Telecommunications – Operations

Chapter 480-80 Commission General – Tariffs 

Chapter 480-121 Telecommunications – Registration, Competitive Classification

and Price Lists of Telecommunications Companies.  

To meet the criteria of Executive Order 97-02, we propose movement of various sections between chapters to achieve better organization and to facilitate the use of these rules by regulated companies, the Commission, and the public.  The CR-102 proposes moving rules requiring customer notice from the tariff rule to the industry-specific rules.

The only proposed change in language is a new section added to WAC 480-80-010  -Application of Rules to assure previously granted exemptions from Chapter 480-80 do not apply to price lists and contracts.  Staff also proposes changing the title of Chapter 480-80 to Utilities General – Tariffs, Price Lists, and Contracts.

Customer notice:  Staff recommends that the review of customer notice rules be moved from the industry rules reviews (Gas – UG-990294; Electric – UE-990473; and Telephone – UT-990146) to this rulemaking.  Parties to the industry rules have requested that the rules requiring customer notice remain in the tariff rules rather than transferring them to the industry-specific rules.  Parties have also requested an additional stakeholder workshop to continue to work on the customer notice placement and language.  We plan to hold that workshop early next year in the context of this rulemaking.  Staff continues 
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to believe that, because different notice issues arise in each industry, the customer notice

industry chapters, not in the tariff rule.  Our recommendation today reflects such, however, considering these rules in the tariff rulemaking will allow us to explore this issue further.

Therefore, Staff recommends that the Commission direct the Secretary to file a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (CR-102) in Docket UT-991301 with the office of the Code Reviser, in order to revise the Chapters as detailed in Attachment A.

Attachment

